Coláiste Abbáin



053 924 0564 info@colaisteabbain.ie Adamstown, Enniscorthy. Co. Wexford

1st September 2023

Dear Parent / Guardian,

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to inform you of a delay in the scheduled opening of our new Modular Building which was originally set for next Monday. Due to unforeseen circumstances and challenges that have arisen during the construction process, we find it necessary to adjust our opening date. The delay is primarily attributed to the Lift and SIM card/key issues. Despite our best efforts to mitigate these issues, they have impacted our project timeline significantly.

Our top priority is to ensure the safety of students. To achieve this, we are working closely with our construction team to address the challenges promptly and efficiently. We have also implemented additional measures to expedite the remaining construction work and minimise any further delays. As of now, we anticipate that the new opening date for the Modular Building will be on Tuesday 5th September. As a result, I am asking all **TY students and LCA 1 students to remain at home on Monday 4th September**. These groups were selected on the basis of low class numbers. In doing so we should have the flexibility to use these free classrooms to relocate classes that were timetabled in the Modular Building.

We understand that this delay will cause an inconvenience for parents. Please be assured that we are doing everything in our power to expedite the completion of the project while maintaining the highest standards of safety. We sincerely apologise for any inconvenience this delay may cause, and we appreciate your understanding and patience during this time. Our school is committed to delivering a remarkable Modular Building that will serve its intended purpose effectively and safely. Thank you for your continued support, and we look forward to welcoming you to the Modular Building in the near future.

Yours sincerely,

John Nolan Principal.

